



HTSA Meeting Minutes- 08/01/2026

Attendees:

Ian Kilroy, Alice Broome, Tristan Wooller, Nick Barlow, Stan Frontczak, Alistair Bell, Michael Sealey, Harry Holland.

Apologies: Nu Joshi, Bini Barr.

1. ATT Meeting

New terms and conditions

Alistair B- Outlined new terms of reference for ATT, including objectives, context and agenda items. There will be a minimum of 3 er season. Not concerned with any team matters but Alistair did not that if money is not being invested this should be questioned.

SF: As supporters we need to know finances and transfers and suggested that this should be up for discussion.

IK: Agrees it is difficult to split recruitment from off field matters. Says it is hard to build constructive strategic dialogue without this information and this should be considered in future discussions.

FSA Response and HTSA Representation

Alistair B: FSA suggest ATT should be no more then 12 and that 20 is too high.

SF: If limited to 12 then this will give 50/50 split between groups and individuals picked by the club, but if rising to 20 then supporters organisations will be outnumbered by individuals picked by the club.

IK: Agrees that this may minimize impact from supporters groups.

SF: Two reps from us should be Ian (as chair) and one other. If rotating this person and only holding 3 meetings per season then the other person will only be able to attend an ATT meeting once every 3 seasons. Feels that this is under representation of the individuals in the group who have joined to have a say and get involved and feels this is being restricted.

Alistair B – FSA say individual representation should be an entirely democratic process and not just the club choosing who can attend.

Alistair B – Confidentiality policy – questioned why all items need to be agreed by all ATT members when this isn't always the case.

Alistair B – Summarised by providing a run down of the questions we will pose to the club for the ATT, based on confidentiality and terms of reference. He also provided a summary of the FSA feedback to the policies with their recommendations.

SF: Concerned that individuals cannot post anything on social media due to confidentiality policy.

IK: Suggested

2. Season Ticket Survey

Alistair B: Last chance to discuss this with the club. Need it in agenda for 29th. Need to roll this survey out before the ATT. Gives us 3 weeks to get this done. Are we able to do this?

TW: Happy to do this.

IK: Attendances are low currently and this is the last chance to discuss it before the new ticket prices are announced. Need to get percentage of people who will renew no matter what and a percentage of who will renew according to prices.

Alistair B: Just need to update previous survey. The survey will capture the reasoning for buying/not buying.

TW: Just needs cutting down and simplifying it a bit.

3. 2026 HTSA Aims

Membership Drive

IK: Overdue. Would be nice to get to 1000 members this year. Can utilize podcasts for this. Looking at bonus for sign up (? Patreon for AHTTC for 3 months) and need to raise membership price. Can look at entertainment evening free to HTSA members. Would £5 a year be fair? **AGREE**

AOB - NA

Date of next meeting: Feb 5th (TBC)